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Dear Guild Members, 

 We will be having a Board Meeting at 5:30 pm on Wednes-

day, March 9th, one-half hour before our Guild meeting. All 

members are invited to attend. 

     -Maureen Waterhouse 

Information from our President 

 
March Guild Meeting 

March 9, 2022  
Doors open at 6:00pm—starting at 6:30pm 

CDC Site for Up to Date Masking and other COVID 
Prevention Recommendations by County 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/
covid-by-county.html 

 
  As of 3/3/2022, here are the recommendations for our area: 
 
“In San Diego County, California, community level is Low. 
       Stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines 
        Get tested if you have symptoms 

 People may choose to mask at any time. People with symp-
toms, a positive test, or exposure to someone with COVID-19 should 
wear a mask. 
      If you are immunocompromised, learn more about how to pro-
tect yourself.”              -Kathy C., RN, MS   

mailto:mlwaterhouse50@yahoo.com
mailto:dlmallen190@gmail.com
mailto:lyndareynolds@cox.net
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/stay-up-to-date.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/testing/diagnostic-testing.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/science/community-levels.html#anchor_47145
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/science/community-levels.html#anchor_47145
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CHAIR PERSONS 
  
BLOCK OF THE MONTH 
Cheryle McCullough 760-554-0638 
CHALLENGES 
Jan Mellinger 619-957-3240 
CUDDLE QUILT 
Pat Doege 619-425-3996 
DOOR PRIZES 
Burma Dunn 619-421-1583 
50-50 
Jean Armer 619-422-8793 
FAT QUARTER RAFFLE 
Janice Lambert (619) 997-5264 
HISTORIAN 
Susan Jaco 619-992-1542 
LIBRARIAN 
TBD 
NEW MEMBER HOSTESS 
Jeri Nolfi-Brown 619-507-5767 
MEMBERSHIP 
Janice Lambert 619-997-5264 
OPPORTUNITY QUILT 2022 
Janice Lambert 619-997-5264 
OPPORTUNITY QUILT 2023 
Carol Adair 619 840-6420 
QUILT SHOW 2022 
Laurel Maloney 619-421-5078 
Kathy Cadwell  619-216-3840 
REFRESHMENTS 
Melody Cernitz 619-370-7775 
RETREAT 
Nancy Higgins  619-475-7615 
WEB SITE 
Gloria Sawyers 619-254-1704 
TICKET SALES 
Susan Allers 619-495-077 

WEDNESDAY QUILT CLASSES 
 

When: Every Wednesday starting January 5, 2022 
from 9 -12 noon 

Where: Community Congregational Church Lounge  
Classroom 

Open enrollment: $5 per class 
Come share what you’re working on and learn new 

patterns and techniques! 
 

Contact Shirley McGuire  smcguire6@cox.net 
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 Gently Used Craft Fabric & Notions Booth 
 Our visitors are always excited to shop the great items we offer every year.   Bring your no longer needed 
fabric & extra notions for resale.  Patterns, books and tools can get a new home and you can get a little extra 
cash.  Mark your items with your Boutique no# and price; if you have not previously obtained a Boutique num-
ber, please contact Karyn Slade (krsquilts@yahoo.com)to get one (you use the same number for the Boutique 
and Sew and Craft Booths).  The Guild will get 15% and you get to keep the rest.  Bring all your marked items on 
Thursday morning for set-up day.  Then after the show please pick-up any unsold items.  

 - Susan Bellis 

 Boutique News 
 

 Time to start making items for the 2022 Boutique. We encour-
age all of our members to make handcrafted items for the Boutique, 
which many visitors say is one of the highlights of our show. If you wish 
to sell items in the Boutique (or Sew and Craft Booth). you will need a 
Boutique Number (contact Karyn Slade for your #). Each item must be 
tagged  with your Boutique Number  and price. See example below: 
 

#100 
$3.00 
------- 
#100 
$3.00 

 
 If you are donating items for the Guild to receive all of the profit, please tag them with #100, 
the Guild’s Boutique Number, and put a price on them.   
 Please bring your Boutique items to the booth on show set-up day, Thursday, May 12th be-
fore 10:00 a.m. The CVQG will take 15% and you will receive a check in about a week for the remain-
ing 85% of the price of all the items that you sold.  -Karyn Slade (krsquilts@yahoo.com) 

mailto:krsquilts@yahoo.com
mailto:krsquilts@yahoo.com
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 Hard to believe it, but it is only about 9 weeks until our 2022 show! It is really critical 
at this point that every guild member starts publicizing the show as much as 
possible, especially since we are in a new location. We need all of you to put entries 

on your social media accounts (FB, Twitter, Nextdoor, etc.), tell all their friends and families and distribute posters and 
bookmarks.  Katie Petty will have bookmarks available at our March meeting. Please print out  the show posters from 
the Newsletters and distribute them around town – stores, quilt shops, church meetings, social clubs, hairdressers, doc-
tor offices, whatever you can think of!  No sense putting on a show if nobody knows about it!  
 

Show Entries!  Nancy has been having some health problems so she will not be able to serve as our Show 

Registrar. Shawnie Meeks has stepped up to take her place with assis-
tance from Janet Stevenson. Be sure to mail or give your entry form
(s) to Shawnie ! Her info is listed in the notes on the bottom of the Show Entry Form 

on p.6  in this Newsletter.  
 
Quilt Drop Off!! It will be at the Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church (BOPC) on Wed, 11 May, 

between 12-3 pm unless you make other arrangements with Billie Crino. That info is also included in on the 

bottom of the Show Entry Form included in this Newsletter.  
 

Vendors! One of our fabric vendors (Sunlight Fabrics and Avi8tor Lady Pincushions) has withdrawn but anoth-

er one has signed up for the show so we are holding steady at 6 vendors. Our newest vendor is Judipatuti Fabrics (fabric, 
notions, patterns, precuts, etc.) 

 

Food! Laurel has a line on a local charitable group that may be able to provide food during the show; stay 

tuned. 
 

Sign up Lists! We will start passing around sign up lists for the various quilt show work areas at the March 

meeting and, also, in April. The May meeting will be the night before show setup where we can discuss any final details. 
 

Masking! We are waiting to see what the current recommendations are from the state and CDC in May on 

mask wearing. We will need to decide by 1 May whether masks are recommended, required or obsolete so we can get 
the word out. I know the current state restrictions on indoor mask wearing have been lifted but we need to remain alert 
and stay flexible as the virus has mutated and fooled us before! Page 1 has the CDC website for recommendations in 
every state and county. 

 

We need moving help!! Does anyone know of any high school students that 

need community service hours?  As Laurel and I have mentioned before, BOPC does not em-

ploy a janitor that we could use to move furniture back into position after the show. We could 

sure use them on Saturday during take down so that we have help moving the chairs and oth-

er furniture back where they belong  at BOPC and getting the guild equipment back over to the 

CCC basement storage area. Please let either Laurel or I know if you have someone willing to 

help.          -Laurel Maloney and Kathy  Cadwell, 2022 Quilt Show Co-chairs 
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Below you will find the categories listed for entries for our 2022 show. Please read this infor-
mation carefully before filling out your Show Entry Forms , paying special attention to 
which category your entry belongs in, which is primarily determined by SIZE (as meas-
ured on longest side of your item).  The Show Entry Form is on p.6 of this newsletter.  

Please note that we have separated the Challenges into TWO categories. Please turn your entries in to 
Shawnie Meeks, our new Registrar, AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. You don’t need to wait until the April 30th  deadline! 
The sooner she gets them, the sooner she can organize them, print display cards &  get our program printed.   

 
A couple of things of special importance: 

 PLEASE remember that we need to HANG as many exhibits as possible. That means that things like ta-

ble runners and other flat objects (except Wearables and Others) MUST have a hanging sleeve. We 

simply do not have enough room to display them on tables.  

**Also note that the primary determinant for which category an item goes into is the SIZE**.  
Most table runners, for example, will end up in the Wall Hanging Category. Yes, that means they must have a 
hanging sleeve. 

Please also note the size LIMITS on the categories, especially the Challenge and Youth Group. This is not 
meant to limit creativity; we only have so many racks and so much exhibit space to use.   

 
Here are the 2022 Show Categories: 

1. Large Quilts    (Longest side exceeds 75”) 
2. Small Quilts   (Longest side measures between 40 and 75 inches) 
3. Wall Hanging/Table Runner  (Longest side measures under 40 inches) 
4. Other    (pillows, objects, etc. Things that need to sit on a flat surface) 

Wearables    (clothing, totes, purses, jewelry, etc. Anything you wear or carry 
as an accessory) 

5. CVQG Challenge: Circles  (longest side measures under 40 inches)  
6. CVQG Challenge:  Forced Perspective (longest side measures under 40 inches) 
7. Youth Group   (Must measure 40 inches or smaller on longest edge; maker 

must be 16 years or under). This will be a non-judged category. All entrants will receive a 
participation ribbon. 

 
We will also be featuring the following special exhibit: 
 

  Legacy Collection: Honoring the Creativity of Quilters Past  
 

This Special Exhibit will feature works by past CVQG members who have died and will be a non-
competitive category. Jeri Nolfi-Brown is the curator for this exhibit but you need to fill in an entry form and 
send it in to Shawnie Meeks, the Registrar, in addition to telling Jeri about your entry.  

  -Kathy Cadwell and Laurel Maloney, 2022 Show Co-chairs 
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CHULA VISTA QUILTERS’ GUILD ANNUAL QUILT SHOW  

May 13 and 14, 2022       Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church 

 

ENTRY DEADLINE: APRIL 30, 2022 

**** PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY ****                       ****ONLY PRINTED FORMS WILL BE ACCEPTED **** 
 
OWNER: __________________________________________________________ Phone: ______________________ 
MAKER (if not owner): _______________________________________________ Phone: ______________________ 
 
ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
E-MAIL: ___________________________________________________ Guild Member: Yes (   ) No (    )   
*Non-guild members must pay a $5 entry fee. Acceptance based on space available 
 
(To determine class for your entry, measure the LONGEST side. Class sizes are based on THIS measurement.) 
 
Circle One:   Large Quilt     Small Quilt      Wall Hanging/Table Runner           Other                   Wearable            
(longest side over 75”)       (40” to  75”)        (under 40”)                              (pillow, objects, etc.)   (clothing, tote, jewelry, etc.)      
 
Challenge: Circles        Challenge: Forced Perspective               Youth Group               Legacy Collection: Quilters Past  
 (under 40” )   (under 40”)                       (16 yrs. and under)     (Items by deceased members of  CVQG) 
 

SIZE OF ENTRY:    WIDTH  ________________   By   Height  ______________PRICE (only if for sale): ______________ 

 
TITLE OF ENTRY: _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
MAIN COLOR/PATTERN USED: 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
CIRCLE ALL APPLICABLE AREAS 

Hand Pieced   Machine Pieced   Hand Quilted   Original Design  
 
Hand Appliquéd  Machine Appliquéd   Machine Quilted  Machine Embroidered    
 

Please give a brief description of your entry. For example, describe something in its construction that you have not done 
before or that was very challenging for you to do.  Continue on back side of entry form if necessary. 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
1. Entry forms are due by April 30, 2022. Please note: picture taking will be permitted. 
2. Mail or bring your entry form to Shawnie Meeks, 837 12th St. ,Imperial Beach, CA 91932-2303. Shawnie’s phone number 
is (619) 249-2371, e-mail is 1ibmom@att.net.  
3. All entries must be completely finished . ALL entries (except Wearables and Other categories) MUST HAVE A SLEEVE.  
4. Bring your entries to Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church, 505 E. Naples St, CV, 91911, on Wed, 11 May, between 
Noon and 3 pm. If you need to arrange another drop off, contact Billie Crino. E-mail: billiecrino@gmail.com 
5. All entries must be picked up Saturday, May 14, between3:30 and 4:30 PM.  NO ENTRIES WILL BE RELEASED BEFORE THIS 
TIME OR WITHOUT A SIGNED RELEASE FORM.  
6. Except for special exhibits, non-guild members are not eligible for awards. Honorable Mention may be given.  
7. Insurance is the sole responsibility of the entrant. CVQG assumes no liability for the quilts. CVQG will take every precau-
tion to protect your items. Hostesses are on the premises throughout the duration of the show. 
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Legacy Collection: Honoring the Creativity of Quilters Past 

We would like to honor members of the guild who have died with this Spe-

cial Exhibit at our May show.  Below is a list of names that we have collected.  If 

you know of someone else who we should add, please let me know.  If you have 

anything made by these quilters (preferably wall hangings or smaller) 

and are willing to display them at our show, please contact me.  Jeri Nolfi 

Brown at either 619-507-5767 or jerinolfibrown@gmail.com.  Remember to 

fill out a Show Entry Form for each item that you are willing to loan to 

the show and bring it to Quilt Take In on Wednesday, May 11th. See details 

on the bottom of the show entry form. Thank you! 

Marion Connaughton Desiree Joyner Pat Flipse  Jean Killian 

Margaret Doerr  Emma Gonzales Roy Dunn 

Barbara Jones  Gloria Yanik  Sue Yamauchi 

Bigi Moreno   Irene Gaines  Doris Wilbur 

So far I have received confirmation from these guild members about their 

contributions to this new special exhibit: 

Pat Doege -a small wall hanging by Sue Yamauchi 

Kathy Cadwell - a small quilt by Bigi Moreno and a table runner by Sue Yamagu-

chi 

Lynda Reynolds - a variety of things from Irene Gaines 

Julianna Cliffe - a wall hanging with squares made by Pat Flipse, Sue Yamauchi,  

Marion Connaughton and Barb Jones.  Another with squares from Emma Gonzales 

and Doris Wilbur. 

 Be sure to include the measurements for your entry on the Show Entry 

Form. 

     -Jeri Nolfi-Brown 

 

mailto:jerinolfibrown@gmail.com
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Raffle Gift Baskets for the Quilt Show 

 Burma is in charge of organizing the Raffle Baskets at our Quilt Show. She 
will have empty baskets of various sizes at our February meeting. Please consider 
taking one. When you return your basket to Burma please include a list of the con-
tents & approximate value. She also has the material to cover the baskets and rib-
bon so no need to worry about that. Baskets for children are very popular and al-
ways sell tickets. 
 
Call Burma if you have any questions.  

Thanks, 
Burma Dunn 

cell (619)358-3384 

CVQG MARCH PROGRAM – FUN WITH FREE MOTION QUILTING 
Postponed from January and February 

 
If all goes well with my audio-visual aspirations, we will view the special video program created for quilting 

guilds to show at their meetings by LEAH DAY, entitled FUN WITH FREE MOTION QUILTING. 
Our guild purchased this program at the outset of the COVID shutdowns, but we haven’t had an opportunity 

to show it at an in-person meeting until now.  A couple of members previously received a link to the Vimeo site where 
they could view it, but now we can all see it together via my laptop and the AV system at our meeting. 

This is a pre-recorded 1-hour class online class, easy enough for near-beginners to understand, but full of tips 
and valuable information for more experienced free-motion quilters. 
 

You may be familiar with Leah Day from her numerous YouTube instructional videos, quilting books (365 Free 

Motion Quilting Designs, Explore Walking Foot Quilting with Leah Day, Free Motion Quilting from Daisy to Paisley, 

How to Piece Perfect Quilts, Free Motion Quilting from Feathers to Flames, and others) and her blog 

(freemotionproject.com).                - Donna Mallen 

FREE VIDEO TOUR OF QUILT EXHIBITION AT  

NEBRASKA’S INTERNATIONAL QUILT MUSEUM 

Sometimes we quilt just to make a useful or beautiful project. Other times, we quilt to 
speak out to the world and convey a message that is meaningful to us. 
An exhibition of quilts created to express the artists’ concerns about the climate crisis 
facing Mother Gaia, the mythical Earth Goddess, was held at the International Quilt 
Museum in Lincoln, Nebraska in 2020 and is available now for you to see online, free of 

charge. Do yourself a favor and watch this virtual quilt exhibition, For the Love of Gaia, and hear interviews with sev-
eral of the artists who created the quilts at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yVy3po63C94  
You can also view other exhibitions and learn more about the Museum’s collection, which includes one of the largest 
quilt collections in the World, some of which date back to the 1700’s, here: https://
www.internationalquiltmuseum.org  -Donna Mallen 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yVy3po63C94
https://www.internationalquiltmuseum.org
https://www.internationalquiltmuseum.org
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2022 Opportunity  Quilt Showing Schedule 

 Thanks again to everyone who has volunteered to take our Opportunity Quilt around the county and 
sell tickets of it! Here is where it’s been and where it’s going: 
 

February 10 & 17 Debbie Elliott showed quilt to quilters in Julian. 
 
March 5th @ Rosie's Calico Cupboard. Volunteers Joy Schlarb & Burma Dunn (confirmed) 
March 8th El Camino Guild. Volunteer Shirley Fenner (confirmed) 
March 16th Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild. Volunteers Shirley Fenner & Janice Lambert (confirmed) 
March 9th Guild Meeting 
March 12th Rosie's Calico Cupboard. Volunteers Lynda Reynolds &Shawnie Meeks (confirmed) 
March 19 Cozy Creative Center. Volunteers Lynda Reynolds & Shawnie Meeks (confirmed) 
March 26th People of Color. Volunteers Lynda Reynolds & Susan Bellis (approved awaiting confirma-

tion)  
 
April 9th Village Quilters   Volunteers Melody Cernitz & Shawnie Meeks (awaiting approval) 
April 12th Sunshine Quilt Guild. Volunteers Gloria Sawyers & Karen Collin (approved) 
April 13th Guild Meeting 
April 20th Stitching Sisters. Volunteers Laurel Maloney & Maureen Waterhouse (confirmed) 
 
May 3rd Seaside. Volunteers Pat Doege & Shirley Fenner (confirmed) 
May 11th Guild Meeting 
 
May 13 & 14 Quilt Show 

 
Individual information will be sent to volunteers with more details. If anyone else would like to schedule 

a showing of the quilt, please contact Shirley Fenner shfenner@ aol.com (619)253-9641 or Susan Allers su-
sanallers3340@gmail.com (619) 495-0777. 

Shirley will be out of town February 27th to March 4th & March 25th to April 11th. Susan & volunteers 
will arrange transfer of the quilt during that time. Thank you volunteers. -Shirley & Susan  

I was able to distribute a few quilts.  I gave 10 to Meals on Wheels along with some pot holders and place-
mats.  Ten quilts went to Victory (which seems to have replaced Birthline)and Joy Schlarb took 10 for Gently Hugged, 
so at least 30 are out  comforting people and children.  Gloria Sawyers was good enough to help cut out a bunch of 
strips and squares with her Accuquilt; so I hope to have more kits at the meeting. I bought some Accuquilt  dies for 
myself; so look out!  - 

-Pat Doege   

CUDDLE QUILT REPORT 

mailto:susanallers3340@gmail.com
mailto:susanallers3340@gmail.com
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Refreshments for March meeting 
 

Thank you to Janice Lambert, Jacqui Blix, and Sue Bellis for bringing delightful snacks for our enjoyment! 
       -Melody Cernitz, Refreshment Chair 

From Our Show Designer: 

How to Have Your Quilt Look Its Best! 

 For our show, every quilt needs a sleeve: 
 A sleeve allows us to hang close to 200 quilts in 3-4 hours.  
 A sleeve helps your quilt look it’s best by hanging flat and level. 
 A sleeve can be a temporary thing, basted on, that you remove after the show.  
 If you are entering A VERY LARGE QUILT (100”+) please make the sleeve in 2 sections so 

there is a 6” gap in the middle. (The big quilts are sometimes really 
heavy and need a pole in the middle to support the weight.) 

 When filling out your entry form, PLEASE measure carefully and round up if it 
is a fraction of an inch. We plan the layout based on the WIDTH of your quilt. 
 We think we’ll have lots of space this year so let’s see all of your cool projects 
from the last 2 years! We can always winnow later if need be. 

Oh boy oh!  -Melody Cernitz 
 

 
 
 
 

Daylight Savings Time 
starts March 13th!! 
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Block of the Month,, Great job!!!  
 Please bring your March Block of the Month(finished size 3 X 3) for trading at our next Guild meeting on March 

9th and pick up the 13 x 4 background for April.  The finished size for April is 12 x 3. Make sure to center 
your design(12 x 3) on the background block. 
 
Here are some of the blocks from Feb. The others weren’t available for pictures. Please share if you would like. 

-Cheryl McCullough 
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You, too, can travel with Sunbonnet Sue! 
 
 "Around the World with Sunbonnet Sue" was created by several of our talented members from 
the awesome book “International Sunbonnet Sue“ by Debra Kimball. It was lovingly quilted by our Thurs-
day hand quilters group. It measures 90" X 77" suitable for a full size bed. The drawing for the quilt will be 
at the quilt show in May 2022. 
 
 As part of our membership, we agree to sell $20 worth of Opportunity Quilt tickets each year and it 
is hoped that each member will surpass that figure.  Tickets will be available at the December 2021 
meeting.  If you are going to an event or meeting and would like to display the Opportunity Quilt and sell a 
few tickets, contact:  Susan Allers at 619-495-0777 or Shirley Fenner 619-253-9641  

Opportunity Quilt 2022 
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The Guild meets the Second Wednes-

day of each month 

 at: 

Community Congregational Church 

Meeting Room 

276 ‘F’ St. 

Chula Vista, CA 91910 

 

(Enter at the back near the intersection 

of Church and Center Streets) 

Social Starts at 6:00 pm 

Meeting begins at 6:30 pm 

Program begins at 7:00 pm 

Chula Vista Quilters Guild 
CELEBRATING OUR 38th YEAR 
  

 
P.O. Box 120897  
Chula Vista, CA 91912 
 
 
www.chulavistaquiltersguild.com 
www.instagram.com/chulavistaquilters/ 
info@chulavistaquiltersguild.com 
 
 
Facebook pages: 
“Chula Vista Quilters Guild” for public  
“Chula Vista Quilters Group” for members 

 

UPCOMING BOARD  
MEETING 

 

3/9/2022 

5:30 PM (before Guild Mtg) 

Small Dining Room 

 

All Board Members are asked to 

attend 

All Members are welcome 

 

REMEMBER TO BRING 
 Name Tag 

 DUES 

 Guest/New Member 

 $ for Block of the Month 

 $ for 50/50 drawing  

 Fat Quarter– Flowers/Showers 
 

 

mailto:info@chulavistaquiltersguild.com

